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Hi Dora,
 
Could you send the below note and attached letter to the TA Board?
 
Thank you,
 
Casey

Dear Directors,

We wanted to apprise you of a recent request the City of San Mateo made of the TA regarding
additional funds for the design and construction of an alternative location for a replacement
parking track related to the 25th Avenue Grade Separation Project. As you know, demand for
grade separation project funding in San Mateo County outweighs the available resources and
staff recommended against funding this discretionary change in scope. Please see the
attached response letter.

If you have any questions about this issue, don’t hesitate to contact Casey Fromson at
fromsonc@samtrans.com or 650.508.6493.

Additional Background:

Parking tracks, located throughout the Caltrain corridor, are necessary for the proper
functioning of the railroad. They are temporary storage spaces that allow for efficient work
windows, and the San Mateo parking track was used by Caltrain for over 25 years until the
grade separation project necessitated its removal. The replacement parking track was
included in the original funding agreements, and the location has already been
environmentally approved.

The San Mateo replacement parking track will be the only electrified parking track in the area
and will primarily be used if a train breaks down. The anticipated use of it for temporary
storage is maybe once a month and no loading with large equipment would occur because of
the new overhead contact system (no heavy truck traffic). More information is available at
www.caltrain.com/SMParkingTrack.

Caltrain has been working closely with the City of San Mateo and the community for the past
six month. See attached letter for additional information about the coordination and outreach
that has taken place.
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